

YEŞİM NAZLAR:

Good morning, good afternoon, and good evening to everyone. Welcome to the APRALO Monthly Call, taking place Thursday, 21st of November, 2019 at 6:00 UTC. On our call today, on the English channel, we have Satish Babu, Cheryl Langdon-Orr, Kaili Kan, Shreedeeep Rayamajhi, Aisyah Shakirah Suhaidi, Amrita Choudhury, Lianna Galstyan, Priyatosh Jana, Maureen Hilyard, Syuzan Marukhyan, Ali AlMeshal, Namrata Khetrapal, and Amal Al-Saqqaf. Currently, we don't anyone listed on the Chinese channel.

And we have received apologies from Gunela Astbrink, Justine Chew, Tomohiro Fujisaki and Suhaidi Hassan. And from staff side, we have Silvia Vivanco, Gisella Gruber, and myself, Yeşim Nazlar. I will also be doing call management for today's call. Our Chinese interpreters for today are Jessy and Ray.

Before we start, just a kind reminder to please state your name before speaking, not only for the transcription, but also for the interpretation purposes as well, please. And before we start, I would like to note that Hanan Khatib has also joined us, as well as Heidi Ullrich from staff. And now I would like to leave the floor back to you, Satish. Thank you very much.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you very much, Yeşim. Welcome to the November monthly call of APRALO. This is a busy time for many of us. We have just got back from ICANN 66 in Montreal and ATLAS III, which was a very interesting and exciting experience for many of us. And in India, we just had the series

Note: The following is the output resulting from transcribing an audio file into a word/text document. Although the transcription is largely accurate, in some cases may be incomplete or inaccurate due to inaudible passages and grammatical corrections. It is posted as an aid to the original audio file, but should not be treated as an authoritative record.

of events here—the inSIG and all that—of which we will provide a brief update later. Next week, we have the IGF at Berlin.

And with that, we're cutting some down on the year's more significant activities. Of course, our policy work will still go on, but many of these [inaudible] events come to a close because of December being a festive month. This is actually quite a busy time for many of us, so I am quite happy to note that we have 23 people on the call, including the interpreters. I'd like to welcome everyone, once again, to this monthly call.

Although it's not mentioned in the agenda specifically, we do have a staff update, which we will be informed of something that's happening with regard to our support staff formally, so that the community is aware. But I'll come to that during the APRALO update.

But for now, the membership pipeline, we don't have any changes as of now. We do see that the Internet Society Rural Development SIG—Special Interest Group—is pending a vote, but I thought this vote was already done, so I'd like to ask the staff to update this later on, if it is completed.

And with that, we now move on to our regular policy update. It's over to Maureen and Holly. Justine is an apology today. And Justine, of course, has just joined the ALAC as a NomCom appointee, so we will be formally welcoming ... But for now, it is over to Maureen and Holly for the policy update.

Maureen Hilyard:

Thank you, Satish. I must admit, this is a little bit unexpected, because I thought Holly was going to do it. For those of you who can see, as Satish says, we've been quite involved in the ICANN meeting. Today's CPWG, if anybody came along to it, was quite a busy time, although it probably doesn't [inaudible]. There have been no real statements that have been made over the last month, of course, because we've been busy doing other things.

But we have got a few public comments coming up. From what I understand, there hasn't been anyone assigned for the IANA SLAs for ccTLD creation and transfer, which I can't tell you much about on that one. Cheryl might, if she's listening. There's the implementation plan for the GNSO's consensus policy, which I believe Hadia has take up the pen for that one. And then, there's the proposal for future root zone KSK rollovers, which is coming up.

The current statements that we're working on at the moment ... There was quite a lot of discussion the morning—this morning my time, of course—on the DNS abuse, which was quite a topic of conversation in the Montreal meeting. We are putting together an advice to the Board on that, because it was quite an important issue. Jonathan's been the main penholder on that one, and Justine is assisting.

There is also the At-Large policy platform, which was introduced a while ago by Jonathan, and he's still working on that one. There's a comment available, if anybody wants to add to that one. Jonathan's going have it framed in a presentation and at meetings.

And then, there's the two new ones—the input on the PDP 3.0 implementation. I'm not quite sure if there was anyone who actually put their name forward for that one. I've had a little read through it myself today, and that's been quite an interesting one to start making some comments on, if people want to do so. Penholding will be clarified later.

And there's the Registration Directory Service—the RDS, WHOIS—the Review Team that Hadia is part of. She's drafting a comment on that one. And then, we have the draft PTI and IANA FY21 Operating Plan and Budget, which has been under the auspices, not really of the CPWG, but of the FBSC, which is the Finance and Budget Steering Committee. They will actually take responsibility, now, for any financial sorts of public comments and statements.

So, if you have a financial interest, we'll be calling for new members for the FBSC. This is normally the Chair's responsibility, but Ricardo has a real interest in it, and he will be taking over as the FBSC Chair. If you have any interest in any of those areas, at least have a look at the comments. Where it says "comments," have a look at those and see what people are starting to develop, as far as our policy statements for the ALAC going forward. I think that's it for me. Thank you. Sorry it's very brief, but I hope that's okay.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Maureen. Sorry for the unexpected thing of asking you to step in. Cheryl, do you have anything to add to this?

CHERYL LANGDON-ORR: Thank you for that, Satish. Just a couple of things that I put into the chat, but I'll mention them here for audio as well. First of all, Holly is listed as the penholder on main wiki page for the PDP 3.0 implementation plan, and that of course is only 10 of the 14 units that the GNSO Council is looking at. So, there will be more to follow on that, but certainly that's one I would encourage everybody to perhaps watch the page of, and as soon as Holly puts a draft up ... It's a very short amount of time, although I'm confident if we ask for an extension, we'd be given it for, say, a week. But you do need to make your opinion known as soon as possible.

The only other thing would be just to mention the one that Maureen took my name in vain about—the IANA SLAs for ccTLD creations and transfers. That's already passed off, and it's gone through the ALAC for decision. So, there's little point in discussing that. Thank you.

SATISH BABU: Thanks very much, Cheryl. We now move on to agenda item number four, which is a bunch of updates from APRALO. The leadership team had thought that we should get some feedback on ATLAS III. Also, the formal feedback gathering is perhaps going on, and that will come out later as a more authoritative document. But this opportunity here ... This is a kind anecdotal, informal feedback on ATLAS III, which many of us have put in a great deal of effort and time, and ICANN of course has put in money.

Overall, the kind of feedback that I am getting is very positive, but I'd like to call on some of our community members who have volunteered

to do this. So, I have three minutes for the four people listed here in the agenda. Shreedeep, the floor is yours for three minutes. Please go ahead.

SHREDEEP RAYAMAJHI: Thank you, Satish. I participated in the ATLAS III. At personal level, ATLAS III was an eye opener, and the learning was really great. The thing that I learned there can be used at both personal and professional, because the techniques about leadership and about handling conflicts were really good.

Apart from that, networking was really good. I need to say, I got to know a lot of the Latin leaders there—not just Latin. Other people were also there. And the best thing that I liked about the ATLAS III was the breakout session. During the breakout session, I was paired with the non-English-speaking leaders.

What that did was that brought me out of my comfort zone. I was placed in the ALAC group, and we had to come up with statement. So, the thing was trying to communicate with a non-English speaker, and we were only three English speakers there. So, the communication barrier—things like that—were quite challenging, and quite interesting. Building a consensus was really interesting. That really helped me in the ways of realizing how important ATLAS III is. Things like this should be done in a more frequent manner. Thank you.

SATISH BABU: Thank you, Shreedeep. We now move on to Jahangir. Jahangir?

JAHANGIR HOSSAIN: Yes. Hi, I'm here.

SATISH BABU: Go ahead.

JAHANGIR HOSSAIN: Thank you, Satish. I would like to thank the ATLAS Leadership Team who organized this event. I think it is a very job for them to organize this. As participant, I do not put so much effort to organize this event, but I now realize during the event that it is really hard to organize this type of event, and cover the whole agenda, and to complete the agenda [inaudible].

I'd like to thank, first, to the [inaudible] committee member. [inaudible] was nice and really interesting. I think the leadership session, it was awesome to build our [inaudible] skills. The case study, which we did, which is [inaudible] skills, and realistic idea to build up leadership skills. I'm really grateful to be a part of this case study.

The breakout session, [especially the case study], in reference to privacy and security, I feel is really awesome, and is [inaudible]—especially to a stakeholder—how to solve the problem, privacy and security [inaudible] was awesome. In my group, because [they're not in] the English-speaking people, and other of the French-speaking persons ... It's very interesting, when you're trying to draw the diagrams to [inaudible].

I think we should make more [inaudible] work on mailing list. As [inaudible] and Maureen said that we need to put more contribution. From my perspective, I think I need to [more contribute on this].

And during the [inaudible], I'm not [inaudible]. I really find it good [inaudible] at networking. It was awesome to get all of the ATLAS within the room, and discuss the various issues, and come up with some solution. By [inaudible] during the ATLAS III sessions, I think it this should continue in the future, and we need to more active in mailing list, and regarding the current issue. Thank you. Thank you all.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you very much Jahangir. Thanks for that feedback. Now we move on to Nadira. Nadira, please go ahead.

NADIRA ALARAJ:

Also, I join my colleagues to thank the organizers of ATLAS III. One thing about ICANN, you never stop learning. Even the pre-course—the online course, or the webinars in advance—provided me with new information. For example, the first time I knew that there is a GAC Committee on Human Rights. Even, I tried to join, but it was closed. But we can observe later if we have the time. So, it's a learning experience.

Also, I join my friends and my colleagues, also, to mention the networking. We work in the region, where the ATLAS III put us all together, and we go to know the people we never met in Africa, in Latin America, and in EURALO and NARALO. All were discussing the same issue, with the objective, from different angles.

That's what the learning—also the outcome, when we were split together, and on the case study, and could see that the contention happened within ... Even each SO/ACs, when they are discussing, and we want to come to a consensus, we see that's how the contention happened between that. At least there is compromises, and this compromise, it comes as a win-win situation.

And also, I like, I noticed about being involved from the objective—the early stages of the preparation of ATLAS III ... I also noticed that one of the achievements for the participants, that it pulls shy people who are hesitant to come to second level, and I hope that now they will be engaged, and also me too. I will be more involved. I will have more time after freeing myself from the NomCom and other responsibilities. Thanks, everybody. Thank you, Satish. Back to you.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you, Nadira. So, I think several interesting points have been raised. Maybe we can discuss for a couple of minutes after the next feedback from Hanan Khatib. Over to you, Hanan Khatib, for your feedback.

HANAN KHATIB:

Hello, everybody. I hope everybody's having a good time. Actually, it was a very good experience for me, because I got exposed for so many nationalities and so many persons, and they have different knowledge about the ICANN and the responsibilities of ICANN constituencies. I found that everybody is having the same problems that I have it.

It was really very hard for me to understand the difference in duties for different constituencies, and I was hesitating even to ask in the previous meetings and previous ICANN meetings I had before. But I found that everybody's having the same problem, so I can say that I was encouraged to express my need for some knowledge.

And for the courses that was pre-ATLAS event, I believe they were very good, but they need to put more effort on them and make them more ... I said that the instructor is just reading the text, which I can read. I think they need to put more graphics in it, and explain the relations between the different constituencies, and the duties of different ones.

But for me, it was really, really a good experience, and it encouraged me to speak and to communicate with others—with other colleagues from other countries and other nationalities. Thank you for everybody who put any time and effort to make this program very successful. And I really was expressed with the theme, how much they put effort. I never expected such an effort, and I really thank everybody that they're very eager to give the information we need to proceed in our duties, and to help ICANN—to carry all the duties.

Thank you very much for everybody, and for all the participants. We helped each other a lot. Thank you very much. Thank you, Satish, and thank you, Maureen, and everybody.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks very much, Hanan, for the feedback. We've heard four of the ATLAS III participants giving us feedback. Of course, all of them have

expressed their thanks to the organizing team, which have put in a tremendous amount of work.

I'd also like to mention another set of people who really worked very, very hard—incredibly hard—was staff. The logistics of managing this huge crowd of 50 plus people, I think staff have been really great at supporting this whole event, and from all of us, thanks are due to them as well. We will open up for about two to three minutes. Are there anyone who would like to make a comment, either participant or the leadership team? Everyone is welcome. Yes, Maureen. Please go ahead.

MAUREEN HILYARD:

I really can't let this opportunity go by, I think, without saying how proud we were. I'm sure that Cheryl will agree how proud we were to be part of the ATLAS team, especially for our APRALO members. It was great to see that everyone was engaged—to see the work that people were doing in the breakout sessions, the involvement.

I was actually part of the—well, not part of. I was an observer in the session that Shreedeeep took part in. I commented later on that it was amazing that we had people speaking Spanish, and French, and English, and that they could understand. That's what really shows you the importance of our interpreters—why we have them, why we make sure that we give them the breaks that they need during our sessions, because they do a lot of work. That group would not have been possible if we hadn't had the interpreters. Everyone was intently listening to each other. Asia was part of that group was well. It really just shows you, the multistakeholder model ...

SATISH BABU: Did we lose Maureen's audio?

MAUREEN HILYARD: Oh, sorry.

SATISH BABU: You're back.

MAUREEN HILYARD: Sorry. It was really great to be part of that whole diversity. It really makes the At-Large Community a really great place to be a part of. But I'll let others have their say as well. Thank you.

SATISH BABU: Thanks very much, Maureen. I think I completely agree on the diversity and the language diversity, particularly [inaudible] to the point. I think what we realized at ATLAS III was that although we come from very different backgrounds, and countries, and continents, and that we speak different languages, we are all bound by the same concerns for the end-user interest, and that we have the common thread running across all of us. ICANN is the forum to talk about this.

I think that sense of unity and identity of At-Large has been very well articulated through the ATLAS III process. It is not just the individual information and skills that we get from At-Large. It's also consolidation of the whole identity. So, that has been my personal takeaway. Before

we move on, is there anyone else? Is there anybody else who would like to make a final remark?

Not seeing any hands, we will have more opportunities to provide feedback. Thanks to Shreedeeep, Jahangir, Nadira, and Hanan for their feedback, and for stepping up to provide feedback. We are hoping that all the ATLAS III participants are really our ambassadors for the future, and they will use the APRALO platform to work together with everybody else on the platform, and ensure that we build a common future for the end-user interest in our region.

We now move on, and we have a few announcements now. First is from Ali, who's planning to go on a CROP trip to APRICOT 2020. Ali, over to you.

ALI ALMESHAL:

Thanks, Satish. Just before I start this, I would join hands with all what has been said before about ATLAS III. I really thank all who have worked on this amazing and wonderful arrangement, from the training session [our leader shared]. It's totally a different approach and track that has been done before in ATLAS I and ATLAS II. This is totally different, and I can see the long-term plan behind this, and what is the expectation. So, thank you for all. Thanks for the volunteers, thanks for the staff, and thanks for everyone who worked on this.

Back to the CROP ... Yes, as part of our strategy within the APRALO, to present as much as possible, and the diversification of the regions and the places that we can reach to, APRICOT 2020 will take place in Melbourne from 12 to 21st of February. It goes on two tracks. There is

the workshop part and there is the conference part. Workshops will start from 12 Feb until 16, and then from 17 until 21st will be the conference.

We at the leadership are trying to put a program there—we are working on it—to maximize our engagement within the conference part, and see how best we can get out of that, within the conference part. It's going to be the ... As you know, it's the APRICOT with the APNIC 49, so if anyone of the attendees—the participants in this call—will present in this conference, please let us know, so we might be able to arrange something together while we are on the event. I think that's just a quick update. Anything else, Satish? Please continue.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you, Ali. I think that's good. I just would like to add that Maureen, Lianna, and I also would be there for this event. Ali and all of us, let's ... Anyone else who's there from APRALO can plan to do some outreach activities and networking with the other participants of APRICOT. We now move on to staff announcements. It's over to Heidi for a few announcements.

HEIDI ULLRICH:

Thank, Satish, and hello, everyone. I wanted to announce that for various reasons, including the At-Large Review Implementation, which is really focusing on the activities in the regions—the RALOs—as well, obviously as the post-ATLAS III activity, but again is focusing a lot of activity onto the regions, and working closer with you, and with the GSE Team, and the APAC Hub, as well as due in part to success of all of you

working harder, and the support of Silvia over the last eight years, we have internally discussed how to provide better service to you—more efficient service to all of the RALOs.

The decision was that because of the activities in all of the regions, that are becoming much more active—many, many more working groups in the regions and other activities—that Silvia needed some support. So, she is now going to move away from supporting APRALO. She's going to be focusing on supporting AFRALO, LACRALO, and NARALO. And Gisella is going to come on, into the management role for support of this group, APRALO, as well as EURALO.

Silvia is going to retain the lead for anything that pertains to legal changes. For example, if you decide to change our update your ROPs and bylaws, Silvia, given her legal background, will be working with you on that. Silvia's also going to be keeping the lead support for the regional leadership, or the Cross-Regional Team that meets about monthly. Wanted to announce that, and I wanted to hand the floor over to Silvia to say a few parting words, and then over to Gisella for a few welcoming words. Silvia?

SILVIA VIVANCO:

Hello. Thank you very much, Heidi. I just wanted to thank everyone. The APRALO's really been a pleasure to support you for nearly eight years. As Heidi said, I will remain at your disposal, supporting you in any projects with have a legal component, and any other task as needed. So, I will always be there for you. I'm sure that Gisella will do a fantastic job

providing you outstanding support. Thank you very much. Over to you, Gisella.

GISELLA GRUBER:

Thank you, Silvia. Thank you very much Heidi, and welcome to all. Thank you, also, for welcoming me to APRALO, to be able to assist you moving forward, and filling some huge shoes that Silvia has left. But as she said, she still will be with us, and I will just be managing on a day-to-day basis. I'm very much looking forward to working with everyone. I know probably most people on the call, and many within the APRALO region, so I'm very much looking forward to taking on this task and working with you, and always at your disposal for anything you may need, or any questions. Thank you very much, and thank you, Satish, for the warm welcome. Over to you.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you Heidi, Silvia, and Gisella. First of all, to Silvia, it's been great having you with us. We know that it's extremely inconvenient at the personal level to join some of our meetings for you, given your location. But you have always been with us through the journey, for the last eight years. So, I'd like to, of course, thank you on behalf of all of us here in APRALO, the community. We really value your contributions and support, and we look forward to further support from you on some of the very critical activities that we have undertaken, like now including the review.

To Gisella, Gisella has been wonderful support for us. Even in the last Montreal meeting, I personally made a request to her, and in no time, it

was done. It was way beyond an ordinary request. So, I know what Gisella is capable of. She has been managing logistics for many of our events, and it's a great pleasure for us to get Gisella to our team, as it were. So, welcome, Gisella, and thank you, Silvia. We're looking forward to working with both of you, on behalf of the community here.

Now we move on to the next item in the agenda, which is an update about the series of events which took place in India last week. Basically, we had a bunch of dignitaries in India last week, starting with the ICANN Board Chairs, and the APNIC Director General, and Fred Baker from IETF. Of course, our own people Olivier and Glenn were there as well. The occasion was the fourth India School on Internet Governance in 2019.

Maarten, who was there last year as well, was there to organize the special Day Zero event, which he had done last year as well, on behalf of the Netherlands government. We also had another person from the Netherlands government—a very senior person, who gave us a fascinating view of what's happening within IGF, because he was part of the MAG for several years. So, overall, it was an exciting time. The inSIG, we had about 55 fellows from India and outside. We also had another event called the Youth IGF on which I request Amrita to speak on. Amrita, over to you.

AMRITA CHOUDHURY:

Thank you, Satish. We had the Youth IGF as the Day Zero event. It was organized by past [elements] of India School of Internet Governance. We had over 100 participants at the event, of which 20 were fellows

who came from all across India. We had a fairly good agenda balance. There were [inaudible]. There were discussions on issues, such as privacy, data protection. And there were more discussions on how youth can engage in the various platforms, including ICANN. There was discussion on At-Large.

We had speakers, ranging from Paul Wilson ... We had Satish also speaking there. We had Rajnesh Singh from ISOC coming in, and we also had local speakers and society activists who interacted with the youth, and tried to get them to engage more on these discussions. So, we'll have more updates in the newsletter of this month. That's all from me, Satish. Thanks.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you, Amrita. That's about the Internet Week, which is the official name for the sequence of events in Kolkata, India last week. Now we move on to the next item, which is formally welcoming Justine to the APRALO community. Justine is not onto this call, but this is just a formal step to welcome her to our community. Justine, of course, has been a vibrant part of our community for now several months, and probably several years. She has shown her skills in policy contributions quite significantly, and she's one of the major volunteers for At-Large today, in providing policy support.

The NomCom has formally recognized this role, and while she was just a volunteer earlier, right now, from the last ICANN 66 meeting, Justine is the NomCom appointee to ALAC from the Asia Pacific Region. We wanted to formally, on behalf of this entire community, welcome

Justine to the region once again. This is just for recording this as a formal resolution of the committee. We now move on to item number five of the agenda. This is the NomCom update. Over to you, Amrita, for the NomCom update.

AMRITA CHOUDHURY:

Thank you, Satish. There are seven leadership positions open in 2020 for the NomCom. There are two positions for the ICANN Directors, whose term limit is three years. There are two seats for a term of two years in the At-Large Advisory Committee from Europe and North America. There is one [non-working seat], with two years term, in the GNSO, the Generic Names Supporting Organization Council. And there is one seat available for three years term in the Country Code Names Supporting Organization Council. Lastly, there is one seat, for three years, in the Public Technical Identifiers Board of Directors, which is the PTI Board of Directors.

So, I would request each of you to, in case you would want to apply, or if you know of people who will be interested to apply, to please encourage people to look at these positions. I will also share the NomCom website link. And if anyone wants to speak separately to me, I would be happy to do so. But this is for now. Thank you so much.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you, Amrita. Yeah, I think there are some internet governance events coming up in our region. We have, of course, the APRICOT in February. I think a bunch of us are going to be there. If there is anything

that we can do, please let us know, so that we can get some publicity for [these things].

AMRITA CHOUDHURY: Thank you, Satish. We will give you some brochures, or some information which you could pass on [inaudible] these events. [Idea was] we plan to have some outreach then. And were are happy to [inaudible] one-on-one on this.

SATISH BABU: Right. Thank you. We are somewhat ahead of time today, which is unusual. We have only one more item to go. So, if there are any other items that anyone else would like to bring up, please prepare, or please let us know so that we can record it. The next item is the IGF Berlin that is coming up. Amrita, is that a new hand?

AMRITA CHOUDHURY: Yes, Satish. Just to request, if any of your [aliases] have done anything this month, please share this report with us so we can update it in the newsletter.

SATISH BABU: Right, so that was for the newsletter. Please hand over to Amrita any reports and pictures of events. So, IGF Berlin ... We have, I think, three or four people from our side, APRALO, attending the IGF. We have Amrita. We have Nadira. I am also going to be there. Anybody on the call who is going to be there at IGF?

ALI ALMESHAL: Yes, Satish. This is Ali. I'll be there. I worked with the fellowship from IGF, so I'll be there as well.

SHREDEEP RAYAMAJHI: Hello, Satish?

SATISH BABU: Yes?

SHREDEEP RAYAMAJHI: I will also be there.

SATISH BABU: Great. So, I hope all of you have added name to the list of At-Large attendees on the wiki, because we need to ensure that everybody's name ... So, if [somebody] can put the link in chat, so people may not be aware can also add their name. We will look for ... There's another signup sheet for volunteers to the ICANN [Book]. That's also, I believe ... If any of you would like to volunteer, please go ahead and give your names for supporting the ICANN [Book]. You can see onscreen the various links.

So, just an announcement, and if there is any outreach we can do, either for APRALO. Last year we had—last two years, actually—we had kept a signup sheet in the ICANN [Book], but actually last year we had an At-Large [Book]. In that [book], we kept a signup sheet for visitors

from our region who wanted to take part in APRALO activities, where they could put their names. So, we'll try to continue doing that the same also. And we'll also be joining hands with the rest of At-Large, and EURALO, which is the local RALO, and we'll be supporting their activities as well, in outreach and others.

And we have one additional activity that we are planning, which is a special meeting universal access and IDNs, which is, again, a EURALO/APRALO initiative, but for everybody. This has actually come out of a discussion with Roberto Gaetano from EURALO. We have made an announcement in the list, and we invite anyone who wants to participate in this meeting. The date and time are there in the mail that we sent earlier.

So, that particular meeting is to discuss the challenges and opportunities for universal access and IDNs, in our different regions. Also, it's not a formal workshop. It's a special event. Formally, ICANN is [inaudible] an IDN workshop session, but this is a community-driven session that we are doing in parallel.

So, that's it from me. Are there any other points anybody would like to bring up? Otherwise, we'll close this meeting safely ahead of time. I am not seeing any hands, so I am assuming that there is no special point that anybody would like to bring up. So, with that, then, I'd like to thank everybody who's joined this meeting in this busy time of year. And over to Yeşim to close this call. Thank you very much.

YEŞİM NAZLAR:

Thanks very much, Satish. This meeting is now adjourned. Thank you all for joining today's call. Have a lovely rest of the day. Bye-bye.

[END OF TRANSCRIPTION]